
 City Council Report 
 

Date: August 24, 2020 

To: City Council 

Through: Michael Kennington, Deputy City Manager/Chief Financial Officer 

From: Edward Quedens, Business Services Director 
 Matt Bauer, Procurement Administrator 

Subject: Purchase of a Heavy-Duty Rear-Loading Refuse Truck (Replacement) for the 
Environmental Management and Sustainability Department as requested by 
the Fleet Services Department (Funded by the Utility Replacement 
Extension and Renewal Fund) (Citywide) 

   

Recommendation 
 

Council is requested to approve the purchase as recommended. 
 

The Fleet Services, and Environmental Management and Sustainability Departments, and 
Purchasing recommend authorizing the purchase from the existing contract with 
Freightliner of Arizona, LLC for $390,942.88. 
 

Background / Discussion 
 

This purchase will provide one, low entry, heavy-duty rear-loading refuse truck for the City 
of Mesa’s refuse collection application.   
 

The refuse truck that is being replaced as part of the ongoing City of Mesa vehicle 
replacement program has met established criteria and will be either traded, auctioned, sold, 
or deployed to special uses.   
 

Purchase Information 
 

Action:  Additional Purchase 
Procurement Type:  Request for Bids 
Contract Number:  2018103 
Original Council Award Date:  5/21/2018 
Funding Source:  Utility Replacement Extension and Renewal Fund  
 

AWARD RECOMMENDATION 

Quantity 1 – 2021 Autocar ACX64 Chassis with NEWWAY Rear Load Refuse 
Body per Contract No. 2018103  
 

Base $350,894.14 
Warranty $12,679.00 
7.8% Sales Tax  $27,369.74 
Total *$390,942.88 
 

One replacement Rear-Loading Refuse Truck funded the Utility Replacement Extension 
and Renewal Fund.  *Total Purchase does not include Contractor Vehicle Up-Fit Cost at 
$400.00. 

 


